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        31st December 2019     

 

 

TO/ EACH MEMBER OF THE EAST CORK MUNICIPAL DISTRICT. 

 

 

Notice is hereby given that a Meeting of the Members of the East Cork Municipal District 

will be held at 10:30 a.m., on Monday the 6th January, 2020 at Pearse Memorial Chambers, 

Midleton, Co. Cork.  

 

Yours faithfully 

 

JOE McCARTHY 

East Cork Municipal District Officer.  

 

 

 

AGENDA 

 

1) Confirmation of Minutes of Municipal District Meeting held on 2nd December, 2019.  

 

2) Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

3) Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal 

District Members for transaction at Meeting.   

 

4) Other business set forth in the Notice convening the Meeting.  

 

5) Notices of Motion/Information.  

 

6) Correspondence. 

 

7) Any Other Business. 
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2)  Consideration of Reports and Recommendations. 

 

2.1 Municipal District Officers Report.  

 

2.2 Deputation to be heard from Cloyne Community Council. 

 

2.3 Deputation to be heard from Killeagh/Inch Community Council. 

 

 2.4 Proposed disposal of property. 

 

Before notice is given to the Members of Cork County Council in relation to the 

proposed disposal of property in East Cork the matter is brought to the attention of the 

Members for the East Cork Municipal District for their consideration.  Details are set 

out in the attached draft notice.  

 

2.5 Report in relation to Municipal District Deputations.  

 

 

3)  Business prescribed by Statute, Standing Orders or Resolutions of the Municipal 

District Members for transaction at Meeting.  

 

            None   

 

4) Other business set forth in the Notice convening the Meeting.  

  

 None. 

 

5) Notices of Motion.  

 

 5.1.1 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 9th December, 2019.   
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 “Can a stop sign be installed at the exit point of the Avoncore Estate into the spine 

 road of Elm Grove”.  

 

 5.1.2 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 9th December, 2019.   

 

 “Pothole Repairs required on the Mogeely to Kilmountain road, the L3628 Two Mile 

 Inn to Cloyne road, Cloyne to Ballymaloe road, Ballinacurra to Ladysbridge”.  

 

 5.1.3 Cllr. Danielle Twomey, received on 9th December, 2019.   

 

 “Could the Engineer please address the dangerous situation for pedestrians and 

 motorists at the pedestrian crossing by the Midleton Courthouse. There is no line of 

 sight for motorists or pedestrians. Could a mirror be installed here?”  

 

 5.1.4 Cllr. James O’Connor, received on 13th December, 2019.   

 

 “That this Municipal District calls on Transport Infrastrastructure Ireland to cover the 

 cost of Local Improvement Schemes (LIS) for local roads that were badly damaged 

 during 2016 flooding of the N25 between Castlemartyr and Killeagh. This follows on 

 from the proposal being raised by Cllr. James O'Connor at the Transport and Roads 

 SPC meeting of Cork County Council. It received the full support of the Transport 

 and Roads SPC and the Director of Roads stated that "it is worth pursuing".” 

 

 5.1.5 Cllr. James O’Connor, received on 13th December, 2019.   

 

 “That this Municipal District calls on Cork County Council to redevelop Midleton 

 Library and to restore the entire building to full working condition. This will provide 

 a purpose-built civic area on Midleton Main Street for the people of Midleton and the 

 surrounding areas”.  

 

 5.1.6 Cllr. James O’Connor, received on 13th December, 2019.   

  

 “That Cork County Council carries out a safety audit outside South Abbey National 

 School on the Golf Links Road. The current situation regarding road safety is a 
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 danger to children, parents and staff as the area is not sufficiently serviced with 

 appropriate traffic calming and safety measures” 

 

 

 5.1.7 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 17th December, 2019    

 

“That this Council, due to the chronic shortage of social and affordable housing, 

request the Minister for Housing and Local Government to give immediate 

consideration to bringing undeveloped zoned building land under the management of 

Local Authorities”.      

 

5.1.8 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 17th December, 2019    

 

“Residents of Upper Aghada and Whitegate renew their appeal via this Municipal 

District to have Bus Eireann extend the hourly bus service to Ballinacurra to serve 

Upper Aghada and Whitegate due to the major increasing population figures”.   

 

5.1.9 Cllr. Noel Collins, received on 17th December, 2019    

 

“Council report when development can be expected to commence on footpath repairs 

in Main Street, Midleton”.       

 

5.1.10 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 26th December, 2019  

 

“Asking ECMD to look at public lighting on Raheen Road and Spa Hill”. 

 

5.1.11 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 26th December, 2019 

  

“Asking ECMD to include Raheen Road and Cork Hill in the footpath programme for 

2020 as they are a serious health and safety issue.” 

 

5.1.12 Cllr. Mary Linehan Foley, received on 26th December, 2019 
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“Asking ECMD to help with getting lights switched on on the Spa Hill Youghal , I 

have tried all angles with Estates Dept and Airtricity to no avail.” 

 

5.1.13 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 30th December, 2019  

 

“Repairs to Upper Garryoe, Kilcredan, School Garden/Rathaha Roads”. 

 

5.1.14 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 30th December, 2019 

 

“Chapel street Cloyne major road subsidence and road surfaces deteriorating”.  

 

5.1.15 Cllr. Michael Hegarty, received on 30th December, 2019 

 

“That a resolution towards traffic congestion in Ballycotton be implemented as a 

matter of urgency”.  

 

5.1.16 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 30th December, 2019 

 

“That the Municipal Council would prioritise Leamlara village for the installation of 

footpaths to ensure safety and peace of mind for pedestrians there”.   

 

5.1.17 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 30th December, 2019 

 

“That the Municipal Council would write to the Competition Authority to express 

concern about vehicle fuel prices, particularly diesel prices, that have remained 

unusually high in Midleton compared with neighbouring areas over several years. An 

investigation of these fuel prices could be undertaken by the Competition Authority”.  

 

5.1.18 Cllr. Liam Quaide, received on 30th December, 2019 

 

“That the Municipal Council would develop segregated cycle lanes linking Whitegate 

all the way to Midleton. This infrastructure would ease traffic congestion and improve 

safety on our roads. It would also bring health benefits and enhance East Cork's 

tourism potential”. 
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6) Correspondence. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


